MOKELUMNE HILL VETERANS MEMORIAL DISTRICT
MEETING MINUTES
December 13, 2021
                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Meeting called to order by the Chair, Thomas Ringlein at 7:00 pm.  Board members present were Thomas Ringlein, Patty Yocom, Noelle Ringlein, and Bill Dahl.   Not present was Ken Ringlein who was absent with illness.  Also, present were Mike Moran and Pilar Coppers.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, the minutes from the November meeting were read and approved with no changes.
PUBLIC COMMENT— None
REPORT ON MAINTENANCE AT TOWN HALL AND PARK FACILITIES — Pilar Coppers was present from the Friends of the Mokelumne Hill Horse Arena (FMHHA) to discuss our ongoing projects.  She presented the newest version of the renovation project report, and the contents were discussed with the group.  The board discussed a few recommended changes, and Bill Dahl was appointed to work with the FMHHA in developing an actionable plan for execution when funds become available.  Shelly Breidenstein talked to Patty Yocom about using the Town Hall for her “First Friday” donation in the park events during inclement weather.  After the board discussed the use of the hall, we decided that use fees for the hall will be $150 per event and $150 for a cleaning deposit.  Patty said she would relay the information to Shelly within the coming week.  Gaspers Electric fixed the issue we had in the Town Hall with the dimmer switch for lighting and the GFCI plugs on the outside of the building that were seemingly connected.  While working on rewiring those circuits, a few other issues were found and rectified.  For the final payment for our plumbing system upgrades to accommodate the high flow fixtures in our new Town Hall bathrooms, we still require a final invoice so we can submit it to the County for payment.  We have reached out to Jeremy Zellers Plumbing for the required paperwork, and Bill Dahl said he would handle getting it all together.  For our remaining PG&E funds for Town Hall upgrades, we still have approximately $20,400 to spend before April 9, 2022.  A few projects were discussed, and we will take the next few weeks to put together plans and discuss at the January meeting. 
CRAB FEED UPDATE -  The profit for the December Crab Feed after all bills were paid is estimated at this point to be right around $3,000.  We are still waiting for the Eventbrite funds to come in so we can get an exact figure on our profit margin.  We discussed options regarding a price increase due to the rapidly increasing cost of seafood.  Options discussed were a Crab and Shrimp combo meal instead of crab only, and raising the price to put profit at approximately $15 per plate.  We also talked about doing the drive through meals as crab only in order to simplify that process, and we discussed task lists for the March crab feed.  Ken is handling stocking the operating the bar and Eventbrite management, Bill is handling the wine, T.J. is handling the crab order and overall raffle organization, Noelle is in charge of rounding up servers for the event, and Patty is in charge of tickets.   
OGALS GRANT APPLICATION— The application for the grant money is due at the end of December and everyone was instructed to continue working on their portion of the application.  Patty is working on getting all of the land ownership documents together for the grant package, T.J. is working on the overall application and site plans/drawings of proposed projects, and just a few estimates for project costs are needed to get it all together.  Everything for the grant package is due to T.J. NLT December 22nd for inclusion.
TREASURERS REPORT—Attached treasurer’s report was discussed.  See attached.
CORRESPONDENCE — no need to record.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:42 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Noelle Ringlein, Secretary                                                     Thomas Ringlein, Chairperson
